




 
 
March 15, 2025 
 
Assistant Administrator for Fisheries 
National Marine Fisheries Service 
1315 East-West Highway, Room 14636 
Silver Spring, Maryland 20910 
 
Subject: Maryland Nominees to the Mid-Atlantic Fishery Management Council  
 
Dear Assistant Administrator: 
 
Thank you for the notice announcing the three at-large seats on the Mid-Atlantic Fisheries Management Council 
that will become available on August 10, 2025. The State of Maryland received applications for nominations to 
one seat. The State of Maryland recommends the following qualified nominees listed in order of preference for 
an at-large seat: 
 

1.​ Mr. Scott Lenox, Recreational Sector 
2.​ Master Captain Chimere L. Murill, Recreational Sector 
3.​ Mr. Austin Lewis, Recreational Sector 

 
Mr. Scott Lenox is the current incumbent in the position. Mr. Lenox has regularly attended and participated at 
Council meetings for the past six years, is the Council’s liaison on NOAA’s Highly Migratory Species Advisory 
Panel, and served as the Council’s hearing officer for some public hearings held in Maryland. Mr. Lenox worked 
with recreational and commercial fishermen to keep them apprised of Council activities. As chair of the State’s 
Sport Fisheries Advisory Commission, he is actively engaged with the Maryland Department of Natural 
Resources. 
 
Master Captain Chimere L. Murill is Founder and CEO of  Réveur Sauvage Yacht Charters based out of 
Baltimore, Maryland. She has worked closely with local fisherman, marine biologists, and conservations to 
ensure responsible fishing practices and sustainable management of marine resources. Additionally, Master 
Captain Murill is a member of the Maryland Boat Act Committee where she contributes in policy and advocacy 
discussions to find innovative solutions to challenges facing our marine environments.  
 
Mr. Austin Lewis is the owner of Bay Life Brokerage, a life insurance brokerage and agency for environmental 
change. He uses his social media platforms to educate the public on issues pertaining to residents of Maryland, 
specifically those who live near the Chesapeake Bay Watershed. Mr. Lewis has been a recreational fisherman 
and crabber for 25 years in North Carolina, Florida, Maryland Virginia, and Delaware. He also serves on the 
Board of Directors for the Back River Restoration Committee, based out of the Essex and Dundalk areas.  
 
 

 



 
In collaboration with Maryland Department of Natural Resources, the Governor’s Office has met all of the 
National Marine Fisheries Service criteria regarding solicitation for a broad spectrum of applications. Outreach 
included an announcement to the Sport Fisheries and Tidal Fish advisory commissions, the Fishing and Boating 
Services website, email distribution lists for check stations, coastal commercial fisheries, coastal recreational 
fisheries (13,788 recipients), and Facebook and X subscribers. Advisory commission members, website visitors, 
GovDelivery recipients, and Facebook and X subscribers represent the broad spectrum of conservation, 
commercial, and recreational interest groups in Maryland that may include women, tribal members, subsistence 
users, minorities, and underserved communities. 
 
If you have any questions during your review of the enclosed applications, please contact the Governor Moore’s 
Appointments Office by phone at 410-974-2611 or via email at gov.appointments@maryland.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wes Moore 
Governor 
 
cc: Tisha Edwards, Secretary of Appointments 
      Josh Kurtz, Secretary of Natural Resources  
      Kamil Williams, Department of Natural Resources 
      Michael Luisi, Department of Natural Resources 
      Carrie Kenendy, Department of Natural Resources  
      Natalie Smith, Governor’s Appointments Office 
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